The October 17, 2024 meeting of the Glenwood Park board was called to order by
Chairman Randy Romens.

Roll Call: Park Superintendent Ron Mattox, Randy Romens, Vanessa Covington,
Chelsey Mass, and Councilman Mike Lines,

Motion by Covington, 2" by Mass to approve the agenda, claims, and minutes of the
September 19, 2024 meeting. Ayes 3, Nays 0

Covington told the board that she had attended the Family Fun Night at Hiley Park.
There was a nice turnout. She mentioned that there were some trees that needed to
come down. Mattox said that it will be one of his winter projects. He also said he has a
bunch of stumps that need to be taken care of and he would rent a stump grinder to
take care of them all at once. Covington also said that a Kiwanis member had asked
about having a port-a-potty at the Family Fun event. She told her that if one was
requested in the future it would likely not be probable. Romens asked out of curiosity

what it might take to put bathrooms at Hiley Park and Mattox guessed it would be
around $50,000.

Superintendent Report: Mattox said the lights around the lake are up and working. They
were actually able to go further around the lake than expected. They did run into an
issue when the museum phone line was cut. Mattox said we may have to pay for this.
‘Mattox also said that the wheelchair swing and the duo swing have been installed. He
said the duo swing has already seen a lot of use. Covington said that she and her family
had enjoyed the wheelchair swing. The dock still has not been installed. Mattox said
that hopefully Jamie and the city crew could help get it in the water.

[n other news, the baseball fislds still need more lime. The cost has really gone up and
the closest place to get what we need is in Cherokee, |1A. Romens spoke to Shaun
Koehler on the phone and Koehler said he had cut back on the estimate of what they
heed and still it would be about $9000. The board agreed that we should ask for ARPA
funds for this expense. Motion by Covington, 2™ by Mass to request $10,000 in ARPA
money to purchase lime for the baseball fields. Ayes 3, Nays 0.

Covington said that the tee signs have been installed on the disc golf course but they

are still working on the main sign and the sponsor signs. Hopefully they will be done
soon. '

The meeting was adjourned.
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